
 

 
 
 
December 22, 2015       FERC Project No. 2433 
         NATDAM No. MI00022 
 
  
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
888 First Street NE  
Washington, DC  20426  
 
Dear Secretary Bose:  
 
Grand Rapids Hydroelectric Project 
Purple Loosestrife Surveys 
 
In accordance with the Order Amending Approved Noxious Plants Monitoring Plans dated May 10, 1999, 
Wisconsin Public Service Corporation (WPS) is required annually to submit the results of the Purple 
Loosestrife monitoring surveys.  A Purple Loosestrife survey was conducted on August 11, 2015.  No 
purple loosestrife was observed. 
 
The Purple Loosestrife that was reported last year was misidentified. The 2015 survey confirmed that 
the colony was not Purple Loosestrife but was actually Blue Vervain (Verbena hastate). Appendix A 
includes a copy of the Purple Loosestrife report form and associated figure. 
 
WPS provided the 2015 Purple Loosestrife survey results for the Grand Rapids Hydroelectric Project to 
the resource agencies on August 19, 2015. The WDNR provided a “no comment” response on December 
2, 2015.  Documentation of Consultation is included in Appendix A. 
 
Should you have any questions relative to this material, please do not hesitate to contact Jamie Nuthals 
at (920) 433-1460. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Gil Snyder 
Power Generation Manager 
 
jdn/rjv 
 
Enc:  Appendix A, Appendix B 
 
cc: Mr. William Bosacki, WPS - D2 Mr. John Myers, WPS - D2 
 Mr. Edward Brandt, WPS - CRI Mr. James Nuthals, WPS - D2 
 Ms. Joan Johanek, WPS - D2 Mr. John Zygaj, FERC - CRO  
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